Folly Wood

Core Group Meeting, Wednesday 17th October

Present:

Simon and Elaine Arundel, Alice Goodenough, Mark Harrison, Richard Keating, Ben Spencer.

Apologies:

Andy Freedman, Barbara Imrie, Gabriel Kaye, Martin Large, Jackie Rowanly

1. Activity Day, 27th October: RK to circulate a reminder to the group and ask organisers of various activities to confirm their input to day.

2. Signage: wording has been agreed regards insurance and timbers for sign board identified. RK to arrange routing. To be erected once saftey checks are in place. 

3. Wood removal: we have excess of timber from the felling operations which is economically unviable to remove from site other than as firewood. Agreed to leave on site and use as appropriate. Ben further develop ideas on firewood distribution.

4.  Land at Wick Street: although the land sold for more than we could afford (and there was general consent that the price was over inflated) we have learned a lot from the process, especially the latent desire within the community for acquiring woodland. Alice to prepare an outline paper to help the membership at the AGM consider the co-ops strategic approach to buying more woodland. Agreed that we should actively look into possibilities of acquiring parts of adjacent field. Elaine to investigate.

5. Groundwork case study: Ben and Richard reported back on the filming that had taken place earlier in day which is to be used at a national conference on community green space at the end of the month. Thanks to Ruth and Jade for taking part.

6. Insurance (thanks Simon for much of the following action): 

1. We have cover for the year from BTCV and Simon has reminded them to invoice us so that we can pay the premium. 

2. Richard Lewis is covered to use his chain saw on site on the group's behalf for as long as his chainsaw license remains valid. A his employer is the Stroud Valleys Project, the meeting agreed to consider helping with some of the associated costs

3. Safety checks: 

1. Annual safety check: we discussed the pros and cons of either developing the skills to do the work ourselves or employing someone to do it. Alice to explore costs and feedback.

2. Monthly checks: Simon to prepare a simple proforma for people to use. This will need a covering note to promote its use by members

3. It was agreed by the three director present to take out Director imdemnity cover at least until we have implemented an on going saftey check process

7. Finance: 

1. Current Bank Balance = £2704.94 (plus £80.00 for plank sales yet to be paid in)

2. Income from voluntary contributions =  £265.00 (Helen Keating to be asked to circulate this information, with a reminder to the wider membership)

8. Other Admin. Ben reported that 8 more members have now asked to return shares. Following Wick Street we have interest from 10 new people in buying up to 12 existing shares. Ben to return money to existing shareholders who want out as new cash is paid in. New members to be added to Google Group by Ben and invited to work days/core group. Ben to circulate new names and to

issue new share certificates (not printed by Dennis). Agreed to look for someone who would do our accounts at a lower cost. Elaine to ask a contact.  

9. AGM Actions: 

1. paper on Firewood allocation/process: Ben to prepare based on previously discussed ideas

2. Updated list of members and directors at the Exchange: no action as yet 

3. Discussion paper about shares and organisations: no action

4. paper on appropriate uses of timber: RK to compile, could be incorporated with Alice's paper on Future Acquisions as a way of considering the co-op's future direction. (Likewise 1 and 3 above)

10. Date of next meeting: 7.30 Wednesday 28th November

